Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, January 7, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark and Tim Furlong.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:32 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officer’s report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee.
Councilman Robert Jackson asked if James Morris had received the complaints on the 17 cats.
James Morris then spoke on the cats and said he gave them a 90-day notice and they are working on this.
President James Bair said to James Morris that you need to push Josh Williams, to have his sidewalk repaired.
James Morris said that PennDOT has approved him repairing the sidewalk and he will be starting when the weather breaks.
President James Bair said after this is done then push him on his building.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown then called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Charles Streightiff went over the calls for police, traffic and criminal arrests, warnings, written parking tickets, fees collected, parking meter money collected, overtime report, and reimbursements.
Charles Streightiff said on the Act 120 Grant, he will be submitting pre-employment expenses for Colledge and Walter for partial coverage.
Charles Streightiff spoke on the PTS Grant and open enrollment.
Charles Streightiff said that Colledge and Walter equipment will be submitted for partial coverage under the BJA Patrick Leahy Bulletproof Vest Partnership Grant.
Charles Streightiff said the Police Department website is in review with release tentatively scheduled for January.
Charles Streightiff spoke on the new hires, where they will start January 13, 2025.  Charles said that Dakota Walter has been deployed with the military.  Charles said that Brooke Colledge will be attending IUP Academy.
Charles Streightiff said that Cpl. Dave Funk will be retiring, and his last working day is January 14, 2025.
Charles Streightiff said that he has received the resignation of Officer Austin Pheasant, and his last working day is January 14, 2025.
Charles Streightiff said he has the scheduling done for 2025.
Charles Streightiff said he has notified the Civil Service Commission to set up a meeting for reorganization, testing and updating the rules and regulations.
Charles Streightiff then went over the 2024 Year End report with the committee.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said the fines have been corrected and adjusted.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Travis Gutshall has found machines to borrow and adjust the parking meters.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he has researched parking meters on POM and recommended that we purchase some.  Chris showed the meters on the screen.
President James Bair said to get a price on ordering 20 to 30 of these meters.
The Public Safety Committee recommends a motion to go ahead and purchase 20 to 30 parking meters from POM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Fire Companies report.
Tim Furlong then gave the report of the fire company by saying they handled 180 calls, expenses amounted to $41,185.37.  Tim then went over the events by saying they made no profit on breakfast with Santa, the shotgun match made a profit of $3,450.00 and they are working on finalizing 2025 events.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:55 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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